TOWN OF NASHVILLE

TOWN COUNCIL PUBLIC HEARING & MEETING THURSDAY, OCTOBER 06, 2022 AT 6:00PM

IN PERSON AT NASHVILLE TOWN HALL 200 COMMERCIAL STREET AND VIDEO CONFERENCE VIA ZOOM

ATTENDANCE – Council members present in person - President Nancy Crocker, Vice-President Jane Gore, Councilmember Anna Hofstetter, Councilmember Tyra Miller, and Councilmember David Rudd. Also, in attendance- Town Attorney Wanda Jones (By zoom), Town Manager Sandie Jones, Police Chief Heather Burris, Chief Administrator Phyllis Carr, Deputy Clerk-Treasurer Debbie Ferry, and Clerk-Treasurer Brenda Young.

1. OPENING THE MEETING

President Crocker called the meeting to order at 6:06pm. She then opened the Public Hearing for the 2023 Budget. She asked if there were any questions or comments from the public. There were none. President Crocker closed the Public Hearing at 6:06pm.

2. ANY OTHER BUSINESS TO COME BEFORE THE COUNCIL

Chief Administrator Carr presented the proposed staging plans for the Halloween Parade on October 31, 2022, starting at 7:30pm. They will be staged by the Public Restrooms on Gould Street.

Police Chief Burris wanted to clarify that people are always welcome to pass out candy, but they are only blocking Artist Drive from 5pm to 7pm.

President Crocker made a motion to approve the changes in the parade route. Councilmember Rudd seconded the motion. Councilmember Hofstetter appreciated the Chief speaking about the hours to pass out candy and the hours that Artist Drive would be blocked. All were unanimously in favor.

Town Manager Jones was asked by President Crocker to look at the phone system at Town Hall. She advised that she looked at Verizon and Smithville. After reviewing both plans, she noted that we will save a minimum of \$200 per month and will only be paying .01 cents for long distance calls if we choose Smithville. We do have to buy new equipment as our is outdated but we can save money by using their Easy Attendant that we can use on the weekends and overnight. This system will give the customers options and then will dispatch our crew if there is a problem, or they can leave a message for the billing office. The billing office will then contact them during normal business hours. Councilmember Rudd made a motion to go with

Smithville and allow Town Manager Jones to sign the contract. President Crocker seconded the motion. All were unanimously in favor.

President Crocker made a motion to approve the proposal presented by Police Chief Burris. Councilmember Rudd noted that he hasn't had the opportunity to speak with Chief Burris. Chief Burris spoke about the equipment that is needed for safety reasons. The motion died for lack of a second.

Councilmember Rudd made a motion to adjourn. Vice-President Gore seconded the motion. All were unanimously in favor. The meeting adjourned at 6:15pm.

Clerk-Treasurer Brenda K Young

President Nancy Crocker

Vice-President Jane Gore

Councilmember Anna Hofstetter

Councilmember Tyra Miller

Councilmember David Rudd